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Cooling US inflation supports
case for Fed cuts
02 April 2024, 4:30 pm CEST, written by UBS Editorial Team

Inflation data continues to cool, providing comfort to the Fed and helping the case for Fed cuts this year.

The personal consumption expenditures (PCE) price index, which is the Federal Reserve’s favorite gauge for inflation,
showed price pressures eased during February. Fed Chair Jerome Powell described the data within Friday's PCE report as
being “along the lines of what we would like to see.” The core PCE index, which excludes volatile food and energy prices,
rose 0.3% on the month, down from 0.5% in January.

Within the PCE inflation data, wage income showed a strong 0.8% growth, and spending on services rose the most since
July 2021, at 0.6%. However, the latest set of data remains consistent with our view of a gradual cooling of inflation,
which would help the case for Fed cuts this year.

More favorable inflation data is expected ahead. While the headline figures showed less of a slowdown than last
year, the modest growth in core services should be encouraging to the US central bank. During an appearance at the
San Francisco Fed on Friday, Powell said the data is what the Fed was expecting. This followed his remarks after the Fed’s
policy meeting last month, when he pointed out that higher-than-expected CPI prints in January and February had not
changed the central bank’s expectations that price rises would keep falling this year, in line with our view.

Consumer spending should slow amid cooling labor market. The rise in wage income was the most since the start of
last year, and spending was stronger than expected, pointing to a still-resilient economy. But with the savings rate falling
to around half the pre-pandemic level, consumer spending should continue to slow to a more sustainable pace amid a
combination of high prices and high interest rates. A cooling labor market, marked by rising unemployment rate, should
also give the Fed some comfort.
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The US economy remains headed for a soft landing. The US economy was running at an annualized 4% rate in the
second half of last year, but the Atlanta Fed’s GDPNow model is tracking growth of a much lower rate of 2.1% for the
first quarter of this year. With the current level of rates well into restrictive territory, growth should continue to soften
to below trend.

So, while the Fed is likely to seek further reassurance that inflation is heading sustainably back to its 2% annual target
before embarking on rate cuts, our base case remains that easing should start at the June policy meeting, with 75 basis
points of cuts for the year. Against this backdrop, we advise investors to limit cash balances, which will likely become less
attractive as the year progresses. Now is the time to lock in high fixed rates on cash as well as yields on quality bonds.
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